
 

Memorandum 

To:  Board of Trustees 

From:  Tracy Barill, Director of Education 

Date:  February 27, 2023 

Subject: Correspondence to the Ontario Catholic School Trustees’ 
Association (OCSTA) 

Please see the attached correspondence to the Ontario Catholic School Trustees’ 
Association (OCSTA) regarding the 2023 OCSTA Trustee Award of Merit.  

TB/eb 
Attach. 



 

February 10, 2023 
 
 
Mr. Patrick J. Daly 
President, Ontario Catholic School Trustees’ Association 
Box 2064, Suite 1804  
20 Eglinton Avenue West  
Toronto, ON M4R 1K8 

Dear Pat: 

We were delighted to receive your letter announcing that Jim McCafferty has been 
selected as a recipient of the 2023 OCSTA Trustee Award of Merit. 

Trustee McCafferty has dedicated the past thirty-two years to the service of students, 
staff, and all members of our DCDSB Catholic community.  

Passionate about Catholic education and always attentive to the needs and concerns of 
those he serves, Jim McCafferty embodies the ideal qualities of the Catholic school 
trustee, and we sincerely congratulate you on your choice. 

On behalf of the Durham Catholic District School Board, please accept our thanks and 
gratitude for this important recognition of a very deserving trustee who has contributed 
greatly to Catholic education. 

Warm regards, 

Monique Forster 
Chair of the Board 
 
cc: Nick Milanetti, Executive Director, OCSTA 
 Tracy Barill, Director of Education, DCDSB 


	OCSTA
	Correspondence to OCSTA
	OCSTA
	Correspondence to OCSTA
	Correspondence DCDSB Letter to OCSTA
	Correspondence
	2023-02-10 Daly







